
 

 
 
October 26, 2021 
 
The Honorable Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
RE: PacifiCorp 
 Docket No. ER22-________-000  
 Notice of Termination 
  
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 

Pursuant to section 205 of the Federal Power Act (“FPA”), 16 U.S.C. § 824d, and Section 
35.15 of the Regulations of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission”), 18 
C.F.R. § 35.15, and Order No. 7141 regarding electronic filing of tariff submittals, PacifiCorp 
hereby notifies the Commission that it is terminating PacifiCorp Rate Schedule No. 721, a Project 
Construction Agreement (“Agreement”) between Utah Associated Municipal Power Systems 
(“UAMPS”) and PacifiCorp. 
 

1. Background and Reason for Filing  
 

On August 18, 2016, PacifiCorp and UAMPS entered into the Agreement. The Agreement 
set forth the design, installation and construction work to be performed by UAMPS and PacifiCorp 
to accommodate UAMPS requested temporary additional interconnection tap off of Pacificorp’s 
12.5 kV distribution line to serve its loads. On August 24, 2016, PacifiCorp filed the Agreement 
with the Commission, in Docket No. ER16-2472. The Agreement was designated as PacifiCorp 
Rate Schedule No. 721. The Commission accepted the filing on October 13, 2016, via letter order, 
effective October 24, 2016. 
 

Section 2 (Term) of the agreement states, in relevant part, that the Agreement “…shall 
terminate ninety (90) days following: Company’s refund of overpayment to Customer, pursuant to 
Section 4 of this Agreement. On October 19, 2021 PacifiCorp issued a refund to UAMPS via wire.  
Accordingly, PacifiCorp now seeks to terminate the Agreement. 
 
2. Effective Date  
 

In accordance with 18 C.F.R. § 35.15(a) of the Commission’s regulations, PacifiCorp 
respectfully requests that the termination become effective January 17, 2022. January 17, 2022 is 
90 days from date PacifiCorp issued refund.   

 
 

1 Electronic Tariff Filings, Order No. 714, 124 FERC ¶ 61,270 (2008). 
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PacifiCorp has provided notice of filing to the lone affected party, UAMPS. 
   
3. Communications  
 

All communications and correspondence regarding this filing should be forwarded to the 
following persons:  

 
Riley Peck 
Attorney 
PacifiCorp 
825 N.E. Multnomah, Suite 2000  
Portland, OR 97232  
(503) 813-6490  
Riley.Peck@PacifiCorp.com   

Rick Vail 
Vice President, Transmission 
PacifiCorp 
825 N.E. Multnomah, Suite 1600 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813- 6938 
Richard.Vail@PacifiCorp.com 

 
4. Notice 
 

Pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 35.2(e), a copy of this filing is being served on the following: 
 

Rachel Matheson 
Utah Associated Municipal Association System 
155 North 400 West 
Suite 480  
Salt Lake City, UT 84103                                           
Rachel@UAMPS.com  
 

Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
psc@utah.gov  

 
If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to 

contact me.  
 
       Respectfully Submitted,  

 
  /s/ Riley Peck   
Riley Peck 
Attorney for PacifiCorp  
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